DRAFT


Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 21st September 2009, at the Village Hall, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Jim Prosser, Lindsay Davies, 





Mike Jones, Sara Pickard, Sandie Rosser, Wynford Ellis Owen,




Sheila Dafis, Gill Rees (left early) & Penri Williams (left early)
ALSO PRESENT:



Cty Cllr Delme Bowen
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Eric Priday, Stewart McKay & John Harrison,





Cty Cllr Craig Williams

The Chairman, Cllr Stuart Thomas, welcomed Cllr Wynford Ellis Owen to his first meeting and confirmed that he had signed his Acceptance of Office and had handed it to the Clerk.
72
Police Matters
There were no Police officers present and no explanation had been received for their non-attendance.  The Clerk advised the meeting that there was a new PCSO in Pentyrch covering Gwaelod y Garth, Pentyrch, Creigiau and St Fagans.  His name was Lee Gibbs and he had taken over from PCSO Liam Davies who had now joined the Police Force.
73
Public Session

Mr Kenneth Hughes, Cefn Penuel, Pentyrch was present and referred to the light on the footpath between Pant Glas and the Kings Arms PH, Pentyrch, stating that it was so overgrown by surrounding trees that the light was obliterated.  He went on to complain about the continuing overgrowth by vegetation of the 20 mph signs at the top of Heol Goch.  He illustrated this by referring to a friend visiting Pentyrch who had been caught by the Police exceeding the 20 mph speed limit.  He was not prosecuted but when he re-visited the area he noticed that the only indication that there was a change of speed limit was a 20 mph sign on the road at the point where the speed limit changes.  Mr Hughes also commented on the missing drain covers and noted that the replacements had been installed far better than other minor road-works in the area had been carried out.  Clerk to arrange
Cty Cllr Delme Bowen was present and advised that he had received representations regarding the state of roads in Creigiau following the ‘top dressing’ that had been applied to Parc y Coed and Ffordd Dinefwr.  The initial suggestion to undertake this work had been his and it had now risen to the top of the priority list. The type of ‘top dressing’ was much cheaper than re-surfacing and extended the life of the road, albeit it was initially very messy and required considerable cleaning up afterwards.  If weather permitted, then it would be extended to Parc y Fro this week.
74
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

Cllr Jones stated that CCC should look at the remainder of the roads in the PCC area and not just Creigiau.  He felt that Pentyrch was being short-changed.  He suggested that the CMOs had a notebook in which they noted issues that they saw in the PCC area.  The Clerk told him that he was advised by the CMOs on a daily basis of issues in the area.  Cllr Jones felt they should be included within the minutes.
75
An address from Ian Titherington, CCC Engineer regarding Fairmeadow, Pentyrch.
Mr Ian Titherington was introduced by the Chairman who also advised that a précis of his subject matter had been circulated with the pre-read papers.   Mr Titherington advised members that he was the project manager responsible for bringing Fairmeadow up to a standard good enough for it to be an adopted highway.  He explained the history behind why a Local Authority housing development had not been accepted as an adopted highway and went on to explain what CCC intended doing to improve and upgrade, the roads, footpaths, lighting and drainage.  He explained how, over the years, the drains had silted up and that these had now been cleared and had withstood the recent deluge without any sign of flooding.  The field to the east of Fairmeadow currently drains off onto the highway and in order for the highway to be adopted this needs to be addressed.  The intention is to construct a soakaway on PCC land to arrest any run off onto the highway.  This would be a new design of soakaway which is more efficient and requires less long-term maintenance.  The design would allow for vehicles to be driven over the soakaway for any future use of the field.  

Cllr Thomas referred to an earlier occasion, where the PCC had acquiesced to the then Taff Ely’s decision to tarmac over an area in Pentyrch and which later resulted in a house being flooded.  This Council had been sued along with CCC as a result.  He queried whether the PCC would be indemnified against this sort of risk. Mr Titherington guaranteed that no properties would be affected by this soakaway but any indemnity for the PCC would be the responsibility of the Housing dept.  The Clerk queried whether the PCC had to agree to the plans for the project to proceed and Mr Titherington stated that this would be required in due course.  Cllr Williams proposed that members vote now on whether they agreed to the siting of the soakaway on PCC land and this was seconded by Cllr Rees.  It was unanimously agreed that the soakaway could be sited on PCC land at Fairmeadow.
76 The current situation with regards to the Wales International Business Park 

The Clerk had advised members of the current situation with a written report which catalogued the progress over the last two months.  He had made enquiries with WAG and it would be sometime, possibly a year, before Ministers would decide how to proceed with their considerations viz. by way of a public enquiry or written representations.  In view of this, the Clerk suggested that he would inform members of progress via the Clerk’s Report rather than a specific agenda item.  This was agreed.  

Cty Cllr Delme Bowen asked the Chairman if he may make a point of information and was permitted to do so.  He referred to the minutes of the PCC meeting held on 20th July 2009 and felt that he had to correct two factual inaccuracies in the report, made by Mr Fred Davies, about the Wales International Business Park.  Whilst Cllr Bowen appreciated that the accuracy of the minutes was the next item on the agenda, he was not saying that Mr Davies did not say what was recorded, it was that Mr Davies had been factually incorrect with two of the issues that he had reported to the meeting.  

Firstly, Cllr Bowen pointed out that he had also been present at the Planning meeting and made the point that the Planning Committee was non-political.  More importantly, it had been omitted by Mr Davies that two members of the Committee were Conservative Councillors and that Plaid Cymru did not have a member present, as Cllr Mohammed-Sarul Islam, the Plaid representative on the Committee, was asked to stand down as he had voiced his opposition to the scheme.
Secondly Mr Davies had commented that neither of the County Councillors had identified strongly with objections to the scheme.  Cllr Bowen stated that Cty Cllr Craig Williams had identified very strongly with the objections and that Cllr Bowen had read out, point by point, the Plaid Cymru objections to the scheme.  He asked that differences to Mr Davies’ account be reflected in the minutes of this meeting.

The Chairman asked members to consider, in the event that WAG decides on a public enquiry, that the PCC’s interests should, perhaps, be represented by an expert.  He suggested that the Clerk make enquiries into the potential costs should this be the case.  This was agreed.  Cllr Williams suggested that the Clerk consult with Planning Aid (Wales), an organisation that helps with planning problems, and could be contacted through One Voice Wales.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Owen commented that he had noted that Jane Davidson AM had been critical of police actions in booking vehicles on the dual carriageway section of the A.4119, where there had been an unofficial park and ride scheme operating for many years.  He felt that the PCC should write to the Police in support of Jane Davidson’s stance, especially in view of the further problems that would be caused to the level of traffic on the M4.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Davies referred to Point 8 on the pre-read material, which was a suggestion by Cllr McKay to commence a petition in objection to the WIBP.  Cllr Davies asked whether the Clerk could liaise with adjoining or abutting Community Councils as to this suggestion at an appropriate time.  The Clerk felt that timing regarding a petition was critical in order that its impact is maximised.  Cllr Dafis felt that a balanced petition would reinforce the mandate from the residents for the PCC’s stance in relation to the WIBP.  Cllr Pickard suggested utilising the WAG website to create an e-petition.  The Clerk was asked to enquire into this with the Clerk of the Petitions Committee in the WAG.  It was also felt that any petition could be promoted through the Clerk’s contributions to the Community Link.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas felt that the time was now appropriate for another joint meeting of Community Councils to discuss a joint response to the scheme and asked the Clerk to liaise with other Councils.  Clerk to arrange    
77 Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 20th July 2009
Cllr Jones asked why the two questions he had posed in emails prior to the meeting had not been dealt with at the meeting and were not referred to in the minutes.  The Clerk advised him that both items had been dealt with in the meeting and directed Cllr Jones to the penultimate entry on Page 5, (Paragraph 71) where Cllr Thomas had asked the question on Cllr Jones’ behalf, as he was absent from the meeting, in relation to the issue he had raised about the Police.  Cllr Jones stated that this was not the question he had posed but was assured that it was.  The Clerk also advised Cllr Jones that the other issue he had brought up in relation to the re-surfacing of Penuel Road was the same as the issue raised by Ken Hughes under the Public Session and had been answered by the Clerk under Matters Arising (Paragraphs 58 and 59 respectively). Cllr Jones did not accept these explanations and would not accept the minutes.  Cllr Davies proposed that the minutes be accepted as a true record.  This was agreed and the minutes were signed by the Chairman.

78
Matters Arising
Paragraph 60
Cllr Jones asked whether the address by Martyn Jenkins had made reference to the Cardiff Health Alliance.  He was told by Cllr Davies that it had not.
Paragraph 62

Cllrs Davies and Rosser advised the meeting that the site meeting in relation to the proposed demountables at GYG School had gone ahead and that a decision had been deferred on the issue for a month, although no specific date was known.
Paragraph 70

Cllr Thomas suggested that at the next Forward Planning Meeting in October that the projects put forward by Councillors in June could be prioritised for consideration in terms of any need to provide specific budgets for them.  Clerk to arrange    

79
Community Link
Cllr Williams had left the meeting prior to this item arising and so the Clerk advised members that the closing date for entries was 16th November 2009.  He urged members to submit articles for the next Link and Cllr Dafis suggested a message could be inserted in the next issue asking whether some residents, with impaired vision, would value receiving a copy of the Link on tape, and agreed to submit an article.  It was also suggested that the Councillor’s projects should be put into the Link so that the residents could see what the PCC was trying to achieve over the next 3 or 4 years. 
80
Clerk’s Report
80.1
Review of Electoral Arrangements for CCC
The Clerk explained that the Local Government Boundary Commission for Wales had extended their deadline for comment on the criteria against which they would be reviewing Council boundaries until the 22nd October 2009.  He had highlighted some of the considerations that Councillors may wish to consider in any submissions they may wish to make to the LGBC.  With reference to the LGBC aim that Community Councils rest within only one County Council ward, Cllr Davies asked Cty Cllr Bowen if he could explain why Creigiau was conjoined with St Fagans.  Cllr Bowen explained that Creigiau was more closely allied with Groes Faen, which was in the same parish, and he had originally represented Creigiau on the Taff Ely Council.  He had fought to keep Groes Faen and Creigiau as one entity only to see Creigiau and Groes Faen separated and put into different local authority areas upon reorganisation in 1996.  He had also fought, unsuccessfully, against joining Creigiau with St Fagans and then later, with The Drope and parts of Ely.  He believed that historically and geographically Creigiau should be allied to Groes Faen.  He also agreed with the Clerk that the housing development at the old Rhydlafar Hospital would be better within the PCC area.  Cllr Thomas suggested that the A.4119 was a better dividing line for the County boundary, as regards Rhydlafar, than the M4 and would help to resolve some of the iniquities in representation where Pentyrch, seemingly, had too many Councillors or the other two villages did not have enough.  Cllr Davies did not want to see Pentyrch lose Councillors and would prefer to see that rectified by the inclusion of the Rhydlafar development into the PCC area and specifically the Pentyrch ward.  She went on to state that it was clear that the PCC area fell short of one of the LGBC objectives, which was that each vote held the same value.  The allocation of 458 voters per Councillor in Gwaelod y Garth was far less than Pentyrch (321) or Creigiau (424) and would appear not to have taken into account the housing expansion in lower Gwaelod y Garth in recent years.  The Clerk also confirmed that the issue of election and by-elections costs was also something that should be taken forward.  This was agreed and the Clerk was asked to prepare a response to the LGBC.  Clerk to arrange
80.2
Council Accounts 2008/2009.
The Clerk explained the report of the internal auditor and the issues that he had highlighted.  Amended copies of the accounts had been circulated with the pre-read papers, as had the ‘Governance Statement’ on Page 3 of the Annual Return, for Councillors’ Consideration.  The Clerk asked that members formally respond and the Council agreed as follows;

a) All members agreed to answer ‘Yes’ to the questions contained on the ‘Governance Statement’.
b) All members were in agreement to the amended accounts being signed.  The accounts were duly signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

The Chairman advised members of the two issues raised by the Internal Auditor in relation to increasing the cover of Members’ insurance and the issue of the level of the General Fund.  It was agreed as follows:

c) The Clerk would enquire into the cost of extending the Council Insurance to indemnify officials for libel or slander.  Clerk to enquire
d) The General Fund was recommended to be 3 to 4 months worth of expenditure which amounts to £20,000 - £25,000.  This would be looked at again if and when the proposals for the Rest Centre were realised and the PCC received an injection of capital.

Finally, the Chairman referred to the overpayment of back pay in February 2009 where the Clerk had erroneously calculated back-pay at 11 months instead of 10 months and resulted in an overpayment of £93.98 (gross) to five employees.  The Chairman proposed as follows:

e) That the overpayment for 2008/2009 be off-set against any pay award made in the year 2009/2010.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
80.3
Cardiff Council – Local Access Forum.
The Clerk advised Councillors of the search for new members and that further details and/or application forms were available from him.
80.4
Creigiau Recreation Ground Pavilion
The Clerk advised members of the issues that had occurred at the recreation ground over the summer months and particularly of a potentially dangerous practice of forcing a bottle into the earth and then breaking the bottom off the bottle to leave jagged pieces of glass protruding from the earth.  
80.5
Highway Repairs in PCC area.
The Clerk advised the members of the meeting he had had with two CCC engineers and the understanding he had gained in relation to the problems they faced in respect of shrinking budgets and increased demand.  Cllr Jones asked whether the Clerk had yet been told why Penuel Road had been selected over other roads in Pentyrch for re-surfacing and the Clerk advised that he had now written to the County Engineer, Ian Hudson, on three occasions requesting a response and had yet to have a reply.  The Clerk asked Cty Cllr Bowen, who was still present, if he would intervene and ask Ian Hudson to kindly respond to the Clerk.  Cty Cllr Bowen promised to enquire further.  
80.6
Community Council By-election Creigiau
Cllr Wynford Owen was welcomed and queried with Clerk whether the name of his opponent in the election had been correctly included within the Clerk’s report.  It was found that the names had been transposed and it should read Graham Robert Thomas.  Cllr Thomas queried of Cllr Owen whether the PCC’s decision not to have polling cards had caused problems among voters.  Cllr Owen agreed that there had been some confusion but felt the PCC’s prudence was understandable.  Cllr Thomas felt the issue should be included within the next Community Link.  Clerk to arrange
80.7 & 10
Grants
The Clerk advised members that there were two grants for consideration, namely:
a) Gwaelod Rangers FC are seeking a contribution to the £450 cost of kit for a second team of under  8s following the successful establishment of the club in the summer of 2008.  They were now fielding two teams, one Under 8 and one Under 9.  This provoked considerable discussion with three different proposals being put forward.  Cllr Owen felt that this was precisely the sort of activity that deserved the full backing of the Council and proposed a full grant of £450.  This was seconded by Cllr Rosser.  Cllr Jones proposed £250 immediately with a further sum subject to enquiries in relation to grants available from the Football Association of Wales.  This was seconded by Cllr Prosser.  Cllr Dafis proposed ⅔ of the sum viz. £300 but did not attract a seconder and, therefore, this proposal failed.  The remaining proposals were put to the vote and Cllr Jones’ proposal was defeated whilst Cllr Owens’s proposal was accepted.  Clerk to arrange
b) The second grant application was received from James Vafidis, following on from an agreement reached in the previous meeting that he would be permitted to treat the Japanese Knotweed invading the PCC woodland which adjoins his parents’ woodland in Gwaelod y Garth.  Cllr Thomas felt that this application was not strictly appropriate for a grant as the benefits for the wider community were somewhat tenuous.  He proposed that Mr Vafidis be given the money he was seeking for the herbicide but that he is paid the £200 required from the budget in respect of Woodland Maintenance.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
c) Cllr Davies brought up the subject of the Fireworks display at Gwaelod y Garth and advised members that she and Cty Cllr Craig Williams had been encouraging the organisers to make an application for a grant for some time.  Unfortunately the application from the organisers had arrived too late for it to be included on the Clerk’s supplementary report.  Cllr Davies requested that the Council consider accepting the report late for consideration at this meeting.  There was a general discussion and it was agreed to consider the application.  There was a general discussion and Cllr Owen proposed that, in order for the event to proceed, that the PCC should give a grant to cover the cost of the public liability insurance of £210.  This was seconded by Cllr Dafis and agreed by the majority of members present.  Cllr Jones asked that it be recorded that he abstained from the vote.  Clerk to arrange
80.8
Remembrance Sunday 8th November 2009
Councillors were happy with the arrangements that were proposed by the Clerk.  It was confirmed that the service would take place at 3pm on Sunday 8th November 2009 at the War Memorial, Pentyrch.  Clerk to arrange
80.9
Proposed removal of Traffic Islands on Parc y Fro

The Council were advised of the issues raised by Cty Cllr Bowen in a letter to the Clerk.  Cty Cllr Bowen addressed members in relation to the first issue, namely, the proposal that the PCC pays CCC to remove traffic islands on Parc y Fro which cannot be negotiated by CCC Rubbish lorries without going onto the pavements and, as a consequence, damaging them.  A general discussion followed and it was agreed that the PCC did not agree to any payments and, more specifically, there are no protocols in existence to allow it to happen.  Cllr Bowen stated that he would pursue the issue of the protocols and would consider approaching Creigiau 23 for funding.
Cllr Bowen also referred to the CCC local development Plan (LDP) which was available for comment at the Planning Office and also on-line.  The Chairman invited members to raise any issues they wished in respect of the LDP

81
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £12,588.79p and receipts of £613.57p were recorded for July and August 2009.  These were accepted.
82
Planning Applications
There were 15 planning applications to consider:
a) 09/01304/W ~ Robin Hill, Cardiff Road, Creigiau.  No adverse comments
b) 09/01341/W ~ Pant y Gored Farm, Heol Pant y Gored, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.
c) 09/01342/W ~ Listed Building Consent for the conversion of a listed barn at Pant y Gored Farm, Heol Pant y Gored, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.
d) 09/01344/W ~ Crud yr Awel, Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth.  No adverse comments.  
e) 09/01352/W ~ 5 Patmore Close, Gwaelod y Garth.  Already on decided list however no adverse comments.
f) 09/01400/W ~ 4 Cefn Lan, Penuel Road, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments
g) 09/01378/W ~ Real Radio, Unit 1, Tynant Court, GYG.  No adverse comments.
h) 09/01517/W ~ 4 Dol y Felin, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.
i) 09/01509/W ~ Pentyrch Community Council.  Not discussed.
j) 09/01580/W ~ 16 Tregarth Court Creigiau.  Cllr Thomas advises that there is a lot of local opposition to this retrospective application.  Cllr Jones suggests deferring opinion pending on the Case Officer’s report.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
k) 09/01628/W ~ 13 Parc Castell y Mynach, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.
l) 09/01646/W ~ 1 Woodland Crescent, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.
m) 09/01584/W ~ 3 Cefn Lan, Pentyrch. No adverse comments.
n) 09/01627/W ~ 8 Lon y Fro, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
o) 09/01628/W ~ Copper Beeches, Heol y Parc, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
83
Correspondence
Cllr Jones complained that his email of 3.8.09 had not been given a title as other correspondence had received and asked that this be corrected.  This was agreed and is amended as below:
3.8.09
Email received from Cllr Jones relating to the letter from the Police and the reason why Penuel 
Road was re-surfaced and asking why these issues had not appeared in the minutes.  The email also 
referred to guttering/drainpipes at Village Shops, potholes, hanging baskets, Garth Mountain 
Tourist Info and an overrun of presentation by Martyn Jenkins.  The Clerk’s reply was that both 
points brought up by Cllr Jones had been discussed and were in the minutes and answers were 
also given to the other issues raised.
There were no other issues arising out of the correspondence recorded.
84
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	22.7.09
	John Harrison
	Here is my list of items as promised.

1. Permanent Christmas tree.

2. Placing of Bench Seating.

3. Improved Playground Equipment.

4. Improvements to Village Entrances, Planters, Signs (similar to Village Hall).

5. Hanging Baskets.

6. Allotments.

7. Litter Bin Review.

8. Review and improvement to Footpath Signage.

9. Christmas Decorations and Lights.
	For addition to List compiled and shown in Minutes of full Council meeting June 2009

	24.7.09
	Stuart Thomas
	There are overhanging branches, the pavements in a terrible condition with moss and weeds growing through opposite where the A.4119 has recently been cleared of the debris.  In addition there is a level of sludge that has not been removed and is still blocking access to the drain.
	Email to Danielle Jones & C2C

	24.7.09
	Stuart Thomas
	The fence at the Children’s Playground in Creigiau still has not been fixed.
	Email to Peter Hamblin, CCC

	3.8.09
	Mike Jones
	The guttering and down-pipes above the village shops at high Corner, Pentyrch are damaged and there are parts missing.  I have reported this previously to CCC on two occasions.
	Email sent to C2C

	3.8.09
	Mike Jones
	There is a pot-hole in the lay-by by the shops at High Corner, Pentyrch.
	Email sent to C2C

	17.8.09
	Mike Jones
	I have noted the customary yellow line around the pothole at the entrance to the lay-by by the shops.

It is not enough – the road surface is breaking up over a longer area – this needs to be addressed urgently.
	Email sent to C2C

	24.8.09
	Sara Pickard
	Mrs Sylvia Parker from Penmaes, Pentyrch has contacted me to ask if something can be done about the top end of the footpath linking Bryn yr Eglwys to Heol Y Pentre.  Mrs Parker is visually impaired and recently had a fall when she tripped over some raised curbing stones which jut out into the path on the left hand side near the top of the lane.  It is also very overgrown, which makes it even more dangerous for anyone with poor eyesight.   Could this be looked at please?
	Email sent to C2C


	27.8.09
	Sheila Dafis
	Just reporting 2 areas of potholes.

1) Entrance of Parc Castell y Mynach from Tynant Road.

2) On Left hand side of Creigiau Road to Efail Isaf, shortly after the Golf Club.  There are a few nasty pot holes forming.
	Email sent to C2C

	2.9.09
	Penri Williams
	The footpath through Ael y Bryn to Penmaes needs an application of weed-killer.  In addition there is an overgrowth of the trees/bushes at the rear of the house on Penmaes that border this path.
	CMOs made aware for attention

	7.9.09
	Sandie Rosser
	There is graffiti on the GYG sign at the entrance to the village on Main Road approaching from the Heol Goch junction The sign has ‘Taffs Well’ sprayed over it as well as other unreadable words Another sign which states "Unsuitable for heavy goods vehicles” -the Welsh version reads ‘Anaddas gerbyddau nwyddan trwm’ has graffiti on it and the 30mph sign has also been sprayed.  These signs are highly visible at the junction of Heol Goch/Main Road.
	Email to C2C

	7.9.09
	Sandie Rosser
	There is graffiti on a private house, ‘Tyn y Coed’ which is the first house on the left in Georgetown, Gwaelod y Garth. There is a large T W (I assume for Taffs Well) sprayed half way up the wall on the side of the house which is highly visible and ugly. The occupiers are pensioners and not be able to deal with it themselves, can you enquire if this would come under the Cardiff Clean Up scheme.
	Email to C2C

	9.9.09
	Sandie Rosser
	Thank you for your previous e-mail, I’m very pleased with the outcome and such a quick response. I have now been informed that there is more graffiti on the two seats on the zigzag path. Can you inform your contacts please and hope that we get the same outcome.  I can't remember having such an outbreak of graffiti in such a short space of time, over the years we have hardly been troubled with it.
	Email to C2C

	11.9.09
	Lindsay Davies
	Councillors will by now be aware of the success of Lucy Jones on ITV’s the X-Factor.  The storyline being conveyed is that she lives in a little village of about 200 on a hill in Wales, where there is only a school and a village hall.  Clearly it would spoil the image to point out that it’s only five miles from Cardiff and is nearer 2000 population.  If she progresses, as it is anticipated she will do, to the later stages of the competition, then it is likely that the media will be crawling round looking for examples of village life. Councillors should be aware that they may receive media enquiries directly as a 'community councillor' would be so much more in keeping with the image that is trying to be portrayed than anything on a larger scale. 
	For information

	15.9.09
	Sheila Dafis
	There are two pot-holes on Tynant Road, Creigiau.  One is at the Junction of Parc Castell y Mynach and the other is right in the centre of the crossing by the school and just to the south of the junction with Tregarth Court.  Both pot-holes are in excess of 25 mm in depth.
	Email to C2C

	16.9.09
	Sheila Dafis
	I attended the PACT meeting at Creigiau Primary School on September 15th.  P.C. Tebbutt mentioned that a mobile unit was being set up, "Cuppa with a Copper", so that people could pop in to air any concerns within their community. The idea is for the mobile unit to stay for a couple of hours at each destination. No doubt we will learn more about this scheme from our police report.  Approximately 20 residents attended the PACT meeting and concerns were expressed about:-

1) Youths congregating by Tesco.

2) Under age drinking.

3) Drug misuse in the village.

4) Damage at the recreation ground & broken glass hazards.

5) Access for disabled people at Tesco.

6) A resident queried whether it would be possible to have a CCTV network as a deterrent in the Village.

Cllr Delme Bowen reported on traffic management and the programme ahead for resurfacing roads in the Creigiau area.  More information on this will be included in the next issue of 'Community Link'.
	For information

	21.9.09
	Sheila Dafis
	A 'surface dressing' has been put down over the fairly recent smooth tarmac of the main arterial road into Parc y Coed and Parc y Fro. I understand this is a method of enhancing its durability. Ffordd Dinefwr's original tarmac has also been done. However, none of the Parc y Coed / Parc y Fro cul-de-sacs have been done once again, and residents of both estates are raising concerns as to why they are not included. Are they missing out twice? I took this up with the surfacing team manager who confirmed that their programme only includes this dressing work. Is this an error on Cardiff's part, or is it simply a first phase? Can you raise this urgently with the County Highways people? Feelings are running rather high.  In addition, one lady dependent on a mobility scooter couldn't negotiate one area by 26/27 Parc y Coed because of the volume of loose chippings. No doubt they mean to sweep this up when the surface layer has been embedded by cars, but she wished to make her difficulties known as she cannot otherwise get to the shop.
	Email to C2C and copied to Cllr Delme Bowen

	21.9.09
	Mike Jones
	Would you please ask PC Tebbutt to check the following vehicle.

Friday 18 September 2009. 1100hours.

Articulated lorry – White Logistics. Tel 01386 552200.

VU06OCV. 
	Email forwarded to PC Tebbutt 21.9.09

	21.9.09
	Lindsay Davies
	Bollards and large boulders have suddenly appeared on the playing fields, GYG in recent months and I would be grateful if you could query with the CCC what plans, if any, they have for the field and where the aforementioned fit into them.  A few residents have enquired and, although we can speculate the reasons for their sudden arrival, it would be helpful to know what the intention was and whether anything else is planned.  It would also be helpful to know what village or Council personnel have permission to take down the bollard to access the field as a key is apparently required.  I have been told that the Football Club manager has the only key in the village.
	Email to C2C

	21.9.09
	Lindsay Davies
	I have some issues surrounding buses in and around GYG school and I only mention it to see if there are similar problems at Pentyrch.  There followed a general discussion and Cllr Davies decided to make further enquiries.
	For information

	21.9.09
	Sheila Dafis
	Further to the information I provided about the PACT meeting in Creigiau I would also advise you that the telephone numbers of the Police officers have been given to the early morning dog-walkers because of the recent damage caused to the playing fields and Pavilion.  
	For information

	21.9.09
	Sheila Dafis
	I am due to meet with the Manager of Tesco’s to discuss disabled access to Tesco’s and I will advise members when this meeting has been arranged.  
	For information

	21.9.09
	Sheila Dafis
	The date of the next PACT meeting is 10th November 2009 at the school.
	For information

	21.9.09
	Sara Pickard
	I would like to thank the Clerk for the action he has taken in respect of my Councillors Report relating to the footpath between Bryn yr Eglwys and Heol y Pentre and the response from CCC.
	For information

	21.9.09
	Wynford Owen
	I have learned that in the Children’s Playing Area opposite the Creigiau Inn there are youths partaking in underage drinking.
	Clerk to arrange

	21.9.09
	Wynford Owen
	The piece of road between Robin Hill and Brummel Drive is dangerous because it has no pavement.  I would be grateful if this could be included within a future Traffic safety project within Creigiau.
	Clerk to arrange


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.45 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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